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The Citadel named top public college in the South by U.S. News AGAIN!  

 
The Citadel ranks No. 1 among the top public universities in the South that of-
fer a full range of undergraduate and master's degree programs, according to 

the 2012 Best Colleges rankings from U.S. News & World Report. 

Dear Alumni and Friends, 
One theme that emerges from the news of the fall semester outlined below is the growing 
strength of our strategic initiative to earn The Citadel the designation as an ñIntelligence Com-
munity Center of Academic Excellence.ò  This fall, we launched a new graduate certificate pro-
gram in Intelligence Analysis. Our departments, again, hosted a series of stimulating public lec-
turesðmany of which focused on aspects of U.S. National Security and Intelligence Policy. In 
response to requests from many of you, we have now launched a video page on our website 
(http://www.citadel.edu/root/shss-video-catalog) that provides the general public the means to 
see and hear some of those talksðincluding particularly timely ones by Randy Deitering (career 
CIA analyst and longtime member of the Presidentôs Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board);  Pat-
rick Duddy (former U.S. Ambassador to Venezuela); and Joshua Muravchick (Fellow at Johns 
Hopkinsô School of Advanced International Studies). Mallory Factor, our John C. West Professor 
of American Government and International Affairs, organized a special trip to Washington, D.C., 
in which 24 of our best students had the opportunity to meet and receive briefings in the U.S. 
Capitol from more than a dozen congressional leadersðincluding the new Secretary of State, 
John Kerry, and Speaker of the House John Boehnerðas well as leading foreign policy experts 
from both the Center of American Progress and the Heritage Foundation. I, personally, am not 
aware of another group of college students that has been given a similar opportunity.  Mean-
while, our work in documenting The Citadelôs past contributions to national security affairs and in 
giving a larger number of her current students direct exposure to world cultures continues to 
grow through the expansion of The Citadel Oral History Project and SHSS study abroad pro-
grams, respectively.  If you would like to have more information about these initiatives and how 
you might help us to compete successfully for designation as an IC Center of Academic Excel-
lence, please contact me (bo.moore@citadel.edu; 843-953-7477) or our newly appointed, and 
very talented, Assistant Dean for Development, Amanda Weingarten (aweingar@citadel.edu; 
843-953-5258). These are exciting times to be involved in the academic affairs of our students 
and faculty. If you havenôt been recently, please join us! 
 

Warm regards, 
Bo 
 

Winfred B. Moore 
Dean, School of Humanities & Social Sciences 

http://www.citadel.edu/root/shss-video-catalog
mailto:bo.moore@citadel.edu
mailto:aweingar@citadel.edu


School of Humanities &  
Social Sciences  

Spring 2013 Events  
American Politics in the Age of Obama  
Thursday, January 17

th
 ï Duckett Hall Auditorium 

Frank Fahrenkopf, former chairman of the Republican National Committee 
under President Reagan will hold a public discussion moderated by Don 
Fowler, former chairman of the Democratic National Committee under 
President  Clinton. They will be discussing the critical issues facing the 
U.S. in 2012 and beyond. 
 

Fahrenkopf is a U.S. lawyer and was chairman of the RNC from 1983 ï
1989. He is currently president and CEO of the American Gaming Associa-
tion, the national trade association for the commercial casino industry. 
 

Fowler is a professor and businessman and served as 
National Chairman of the DNC from 1995-1997. He currently 
is a Citadel Fellow. 

The War of 1812:  A Bi -Centennial Retrospective  
Saturday, February 9

th
 ï Old Exchange Building, downtown Charleston. 

Day-Long symposium on origins, conduct, and historical significance of the 
War of 1812. Panel sessions featuring 
five of the most prominent historians of 
the conflict to include: 
Alan Taylor (California, Davis) 
Nicole Eustace (NYU) 
J.C.A. Stagg (U.VA) 
David Edmunds (Texas, Dallas) 
Donald E. Graves (Ind. Historian) 
Don Hickey (Visiting Prof, The Citadel) 

Ambassador W. Robert Pearson  
Monday, February 25

th
  ï MCH Greater Issues Room at 2pm 

The Charleston Foreign Affairs Forum is co-sponsoring this event with out 
department of Criminal Justice. This effort grows out of the initiative of ca-
det Martin Butler, president of the Criminal Justice Honor Society, who 
wanted to bring speakers on international topics related to homeland secu-
rity, criminal justice, and intelligence to campus.  Amb. Pearson will meet 
with Citadel Cadets for an informal talk in the afternoon on leadership, at-
tend a CRMJ Honor Society sponsored reception to meet with a small 
group of majors, and address the Charleston Foreign Affairs Forum in the 
evening. 

Don Fowler 

Frank Fahrenkopf 

Robert Pearson 

Old Exchange Building, downtown Charleston 



School of Humanities &  
Social Sciences  

Spring 2013 Events  

A Career in Photography: Industry Professionals Share 
Their Experiences and Insight   
Monday, February 26

th
  ï 6:30 pm at Bond Hall Room 165  

A discussion moderated by Mary Virginia Swanson (Author, 
Educator and Consultant) focusing on following a career in 
photography. Featuring panelists: Squire Fox (Professional 
photographer in Charleston and NYC), Rebekah Jacob 
(Expert in the diverse art and photography of the American 
South and opened Rebekah Jacob Gallery in Charleston in 
2008), Maggie Kennedy (Photography Director of Garden and Gun magazine and Mark Sloan 
(Director and Senior Curator of the Halsey Institute of Contemporary Art at the College of 
Charleston).  

6
th

 Annual Principled Leadership Symposium ðMarch 7 -8, 2013 at The Citadel  
The Principled Leadership Symposium will be held at The Citadel this spring. 

 

The Distinguished Leaders Panel with Moderators included members of the SHSS: Martha 
Henderson-Hurley, Criminal Justice Department Chair on Public Service Leadership; Julie 
Lipovsky, Psychology Professor on Women in Leadership; Conway Saylor, Psychology Profes-
sor on Service Learning Leadership. 

The Art of Perception: Rethinking How We 
Seeð Tuesday, April 9

th
 ï Holliday Alumni 

Center at 7pm  
Amy Herman , whose dual degrees in art and 
law give her a unique perspective on visual 
analysis, uses artwork to teach professionals 
how to rethink their observation, perception, 
and communication skills as it pertains to their 
field.  
 

Ms. Herman will lead the 400-member audi-
ence comprised of cadets majoring in Criminal 
Justice and invited law enforcement profes-
sionals in highly-participatory roundtable dis-

cussions and problem-solving exercises de-
signed to sharpen visual perception skills at all levels, offering cadets the rare chance to col-
laborate with working professionals in a learning environment. 

Amy Herman  



School of Humanities &  
Social Sciences  

Fall 2012 Events  
John Shelton Reed (September 6th) - Former Director of the Center for the 
Study of the American South at UNC-Chapel Hill and author of numerous 
works on southern life and culture) discussed and signed copies of his new 
book, Dixie Bohemia:   A French Quarter Circle in the 1920s .The book fol-
lows a young William Faulkner and his circle of friends in the New Orleans 
French Quarter in the years following World War I. Reed is able to bring to life 
the colorful and vibrant people and places of New Orleans in the Jazz Age. 

This Republic of Suffering: Death and the American Civil War - 
(September 13th) - Representatives of the Public Broadcasting System se-
lected The Citadel as the site to preview a special one-hour version 
(focusing on the South) of the  ñAmerican Experience Documentaryò 
based on Drew Faustôs (President, Harvard) award winning examination of 
Americaôs experience with disease and death during the Civil War. 
 

Strom Thurmondôs America (September 27th) - Joe Crespino discussed 
and signed his book, "Strom Thurmond's America," where he examined the 
political career of South Carolina's longest serving senator and how Thur-
mond, a Democrat until switching parties in 1964, helped shape modern 
conservatism and sparked the realignment of Southern and national poli-
tics. Crespino is an associate professor of history at Emory University who 
specializes in U.S. 20th century history, the American South, post-World 
War II America, and the history and memory of the modern civil rights 
movement. 

Stacy Pearsall: Shooter (October 18th) - 
Pearsall is a former  Air Force combat pho-
tographer, two-time winner of NPPA Military 
Photographer of the Year competition, and 
owner of the Charleston Center for Pho-
tography. An Iraq veteran, Pearsall has 
been published in various national and in-

ternational media as well as documentaries 
and has now published her very own book, Shooter. She presented  
this visual portrait of war--the perseverance, heroism, and survival-- 
through stunning photographs and powerful essays.  A book signing 
followed the lecture.  

Stacy Pearsall 



School of Humanities &  
Social Sciences  

Patrick Duddy on the Venezuelan Election (October 
25th)  
Duddy is the U.S. Department of State Diplomat in Resi-
dence at the Duke University Center of International Studies. He 
is the former ambassador to Venezuela and deputy assistant secretary of state of 
the Western hemisphere. Duddy has served as U.S. head of delegation to interna-
tional conference on counter-narcotics, energy and assistance for Haiti. While here 
he discussed the recent Venezuelan elections.  

ñUS Intelligence Analysis: Changes, Challenges and Transformationò (November 8th) 
Randy Deitering has more than three decades of experience in U.S. national security and intelli-
gence, including 15 consecutive years on the White House Staff. He served with the Presidentôs 
Foreign Intelligence Advisory Board during the Ronald Reagan, George H.W. Bush, Bill Clinton 
and George W. Bush administrations. Before his service at the White House, Deitering spent 
more than a decade at the Central Intelligence Agency (CIA) as an analyst and operations offi-
cer.  
 

Randy was here examining the ever-evolving forces--internal as well as external--that are re-
casting and re-forging the tradecraft of intelligence analysis.  After this lecture took place, Mr. 
Deitering was hired at the Citadel as the new Fellow for Political Science.  

Fall 2012 Events  

Leadership Day (October 24th) - Formerly Hero-
ism Day, this day is for training and service. No un-
dergraduate day classes were held on leadership 
day. Instead cadets and others who chose to partici-
pate went to enrichment opportunities designed to 
help them develop as Principled Leaders.  
 

Citadel students in the community 

Patrick Duddy 



History Department  

In Class  
During the fall semester, Amanda Mushalôs  
class on Charleston and the Atlantic World visited historic sites in the Charleston area, including 
Charles Towne Landing, the Old Exchange 
Building, the grave of pirate-hunter and co-
lonial leader William Rhett, and Kahal Ka-
dosh Beth Elohim Synagogue.  The course 
focused on Charlestonôs role in early Atlan-
tic imperial struggles, trade networks, and 
migrations. 

 
 

Cadets Michael Kirkpatrick, Pierre Joyner, Joe Klam, Kyle Weimar, and Will 

Richardson at Charles Towne Landing. 

Near the well-kept grounds of Magnolia Cemetery lies an abandoned African 
American burial ground with overgrown scrub, brush and trash that obscures 
the tombstones of those interred there. 
This is the site where Cadets and active 
duty students in the Senior Capstone His-
tory 443 course worked to clear the over-
grown vegetation and learn more about 
the people buried at Lewis Christian Un-
ion Cemetery. The students' work is part 
of an on-going effort on the part of the 
Preservation Society of Charleston to re-
store and preserve the 19th century 
cemetery.   

This fall, ten Citadel students visited the Rev. Dr. Martin Lu-
ther King Jr. Historic Site in Atlanta, Ga., as part of their 
continuing study of King's political and religious leadership. 
The students visited King's boyhood home on Auburn Ave-
nue and historic Ebenezer Baptist Church where King 

served as co-pastor with his father. The students are en-
rolled in Professor Kerry Taylor's "Martin Luther King, Jr. and Leadership" (History 371), a 
course that uses as primary resources documents such as King's sermons, speeches, and cor-
respondence to explore various aspects of the civil rights leader's life. At the King Center for 
Nonviolent Social Change, students visited King's final resting place and that of his wife, Coretta 
Scott King.  

Cadet Jamison removing 

branches from the  

cemetery.  
Cadet Foster and Gianolos help move a tree.  

Cadets in Atlanta.  


